
BOARD MINUTES 
JUNE 20, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, June 20, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor. 
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  RD Keep, News-Review was 
present. 
 
8:31 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of June 13, 2022 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried.    
 
8:45 a.m. -Receipt and approval of bargaining agreement from PPME Local 2003 was held.  The July 1, 
2022 – June 30, 2024 agreement was previously emailed for Board review.  Motion was made by Deke 
Wood to approve the agreement as submitted and to authorize the Board of Supervisors Chairman to 
sign on behalf of Keokuk County.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion 
carried.   
 
9:00 a.m. – Review and approval of June 20, 2022 claims listing was held.  Motion was made by Fred 
Snakenberg to approve the claims listing as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All ayes 
and motion carried.    
 
9:05 a.m. – Stuart Grossman, Kiwanis member, to present design for pavilion on Courthouse lawn was 
held.  Stuart shared an architect provided video presentation of the proposed pavilion design, at an 
estimated cost of $125,000 - $150,000 and location placement in the southeast quadrant of the 
courtyard.  The Sigourney City Council unanimously approved the design on Wednesday, June 15, 
2022.  Consensus to proceed was given by Mike Hadley and Deke Wood, while Fred Snakenberg would 
prefer to see the pavilion located in the city park down the street.  Stuart stated he will make the “one-
call” locator contact and work with Engineer McGuire to stake out the location, in hopes to have 
completed prior to July 4, 2022.  Stuart indicated the Kiwanis will host a beer and food tent during the 
4th of July events to raise money for said project.  He also requested to post a 4’x4’ sign of project in the 
location of the future pavilion site.  Board consensus gave permission to do so.   
 
9:40 a.m. -Various Board and Committee report was held. Fred Snakenberg participated in SEIL 
Regional Mental Health meeting.  Mike Hadley attended E911, Semco and DOT meetings.  Deke Wood 
had no scheduled meetings last week.   
 
9:50 a.m.-Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  Christine Edmundson Long, 
Treasurer, entered to inform the tax sale is being held today, further stating there are 375 bidders and 
176 parcels involved in the tax sale.  Christy Bates informed the FY23 department appropriation 
resolution, budget appropriation and claims will be on the June 27th agenda, as well as the cash count 
listed for June 30, 2022. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m. 
 



Page -2- (06-20-2022) 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet June 27, 2022. 
 
 
              _________________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
 
 
____________________________ ____________________________ ________________________ 
Daryl Wood                                     Fred Snakenberg                    Christy Bates 


